
 

 

 

August 9, 2021 

 

Non Violent Parole Review Process 

Board of Parole Hearings 

Correspondence – NV 

P.O. Box 4036 

Sacramento, CA 95812-4036 

 

Re: Fickenworth, Garrison  CDC # AY8638 Court Docket:  15F04462 

 

Inmate Fickenworth is a well-established violent felon, and should not be paroled.  The 

circumstances surrounding his current conviction and his prior criminal record show that he 

poses an unreasonable risk of violence to the community. 

 

The Inmate is currently in prison for stealing another car.  This time, he was stopped by law 

enforcement for a vehicle code violation.  Law enforcement soon found out that the vehicle was 

stolen.  It had a stripped ignition and was being driven with a screwdriver.  The Inmate had also 

switched the plates on the vehicle.  During the criminal trial, the Inmate took the stand.  The jury 

did not believe his story about how he obtained the vehicle.  They also heard about some of his 

five prior stolen vehicle convictions.     

 

When this crime was committed, the Inmate was on parole.  This would not be the first time he 

violated his parole.  The Inmate has an additional parole violation earlier in 2015 as well as 

2006, 2005, 2004 .  The Inmate has been in and out of prison since his violent Robbery 

strike offense in 2002.  Since 2002, the Inmate has not been out of custody for a single year.  He 

continues to commit new crimes or violate some sort of supervision.  This is now his eighth trip 

to prison.   

 

The Inmate is a danger to the community.  Not only does he have a violent criminal history that 

sent him to prison.  But he also continues to commit new crimes.  The committing offense was 

done while on parole showing that the only way to keep him from committing new crimes is to 

remain in prison.  Inmate Fickenworth was 38 years old when he committed his most recent 

offense and has been sentenced to prison for approximately half of his life because he continues 

to commit crimes when not in custody.    

 

In this Board’s previous denial letter dated October 6, 2020, it is noted that Inmate Fickenworth 

has sustained 7 serious violations during his term.  Six of those violations involve assaultive 

behavior.   

  Further, in the 



Board’s denial they state, “When balancing the aggravating circumstances against the mitigating 

circumstances, they tend to show that the inmate’s institutional behavior, work history, and 

rehabilitative programming aggravate the inmate’s current risk of violence or significant criminal 

activity because of numerous RVRs.” From the record that is available it is clear that Inmate 

Fickenworth should not be released as he poses a significant, unreasonable risk of violence to the 

community.  Parole should be denied. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 
Megan Eixenberger 

 

Megan Eixenberger 

Deputy District Attorney 

Sacramento County District Attorney’s Office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


